Editorial Corner:

Hi Everyone,

Well spring is here, snow is gone (mostly), & wet and muddy in a lot of places. But, it still needs to warm up a little for us to be comfortable for detecting. I'm sure the hardy people have gone out and found some treasure by this time. We have found a nickel and a couple of pennies. We want everyone to do better than we did. We had 19 members and 3 guests (which some became members at the end of the evening.) Welcome aboard. Please contact me for any changes and corrections.

Editor: Shelby Stanczyk sjerrys@charter.net 715-435-4168

Next Meeting, April 16, 2014 - 7:00 PM at Shooters

Mid-state Metal Detector Club is an informal club and guests are always welcome to the meetings.

Meeting Location: Meetings are held every 3rd Wednesday of every month at Shooter's Bar & Restaurant, located at the intersection of Hwy 39 and 54 next to the Shell gas station.

The club would like to thank Shooter's for the free use of their facility for our meetings. Everyone attending the meetings are asked to purchase at a minimum, a beverage, this can be a soda, coffee, or drink from the bar. They have a buffet and a full menu for every taste and budget! (Remember to tip the waitress and bartenders)

Club Website: www.midstatemdc.com

Business this month:

1. Steve Miller gave his talk on detecting last March (2013) in England. He had many finds to show us, good job. Steve said, that there is a special on Whites detectors for April. So contact Steve at stmill@uniontel.net.

Minutes:

New Business this month

- 1. Kent Kehus passed out questionnaires for us to fill out as to when we wanted to know what the majority of us feel about monthly club hunts; such as: do we want outdoor hunting as a club on our regular monthly meetings or another night of the week in addition to our monthly meeting.
 - 2. Those who bring in their finds of the month will be the speakers for the meeting
- 3. Rick Gremler (web master) mentioned that members should talk to businesses about donating to the annual hunt. If businesses donate <u>be sure</u> to tell them that they will be recognized in our annual hunt flier. Check out our website at www.midstatemdc.com
- 4. We could also use donations for the kids hunt and the merchandise raffle.
- 5. Finds of the month; All those who bring in a find of the month will be our speakers for April, to tell what it is and how you found it. Great idea.

- 6. Suggestions for sites on the web were; findmall.com and ATPro.com
 - 7. We all want to wish member; Ray Zastrow a Get Well soon.

50/50 Raffle: \$64.00, \$32 towards getting permission fund started to give to private land owner for detecting; winner of the other half of \$32 was Kent Kehus, congrats.

Membership drawing:

Judy Zastrow won but was not at the meeting so next month \$40

Finds of the month:

Most unusual: Steve Soberg, a hot rock found in California

Foreign: Jerry Stanczyk, Euro Token

Things of Interest

Editor Rick Gremler 715-675-7909 Club Forum www.mytreasurespot.com/main/list.php?16

Club Web Site http://midstatemdc.com/ This site has useful items like newsletter, membership forms, scavenger hunt forms, hunt fliers, and some pictures and links. More to be added in the future. If you have any suggestions on club related content you would like to see on this site, e-mail Rick Gremler rgremler@charter.net

Related Club Meetings:

Three seasons Treasure Hunters LLC:

Meeting first Thursday at 7:00pm at the Ojibwa Golf and Bowl 8140 136th St. Chippewa Falls, WI Contact Kenneth W Briggs 1010 Front St Chippewa Falls, WI. 54729 715-577-0235 Web: www.threeseasonstreasurehunters.com

Titletown Treasure Seekers

Depere WI. Meeting first Tuesday at 6:30 pm

Contact Mark 920-391-1515 email dukesgold@new.rr.com

Web: www.zrocketman.com/TT/tthome.htm

Four Lakes Metal Detecting Club

Meeting 4th Wednesday of each month at the Traux-Longmire VFW Club, 5737 Cty Rd CV, north of Dane Co. Regional Airport, at 7 pm Contact Email: jorgyj@sbcglobal.net

Web: www.flmdc.com

Wausau Prospectors

GPAA Chapter, held 1st Saturday of the month, at 11 am at Cedar Creek Mall in the Communications Room. Contact Kurt Bublitz at 715-340-2831

Email: lizzy101@charter.net Web: www.wausauprospectors.com

Greenbush Chapter of GPAA

At the Fellowship Hall at New Hope UMC at 3 pm 2nd Saturday of the month W1197 Center St Greenbush, WI Contact Ron Smith 920-207-4092 or ausmithgold@verizon.net Web: www.greenbushgpaa.com

Tomah Chapter of GPAA

Held at Town of LaGrange Town Hall at 1 pm 3rd Saturday of the month, 22731 Flint Ave, Tomah, WI. Location: Hwy 21, 1.8 miles west of Hwy 12 intersection, Tomah, WI.

DEALERS:

Deerfield Detectors:

Steve Miller, Cell 715-572-1845 Email <u>stmill@uniontel.net</u>

Web site: www.deerfielddetectors.com

Doug's Treasure Den:

Doug Maeder. 715-423-2287 Email dbtreasures@solarus.net

Ground View Detectors:

Kevin Clark, 715-659-5592 email groundview@frontier.com

Pro Sticker .com

Steve Livernash 715-325-5000 email prosticker@solarus.net Website www.prosticker.com

Token Collector / Buyer

Gary Kruesel 1-507-282-0147 email Kruesel@us.ibm.com